
October 25, 2017   

Dr. Eric Hoskins 
Minister – Minister’s office 
Minister of Health and Long-Term Care 
Hepburn Block, 10th Floor 
80 Grosvenor St. 
Toronto, ON M7A 2C4 

Dear Minister Hoskins, 

On March 15, 2017, the Board of Health for the Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit passed a motion 
to write to the federal government in supporting the approaches identified at the 2016 summit, A 
Tobacco Endgame for Canada and its target of reducing tobacco use to less than five per cent by 
2035. Accordingly, we communicated with the Ministry of Health and Long-Term care in 
recommending that modernization of the Smoke-Free Ontario Strategy include the recommendations 
identified in the tobacco endgame.  In supporting these recommendations, the Province and its 
partners can successfully address and minimize the preventable death and disease caused by 
tobacco product use and reduce the unmaintainable drain it places on our health care system. 

The Board of Health is therefore pleased to review the recently released “Smoke-Free Ontario 
Modernization” Report of the Executive Steering Committee. In particular, the Board of Health is 
encouraged by the report’s evidence-based recommendations, supports and strategies which identify 
actionable and achievable outcomes for future action that are in keeping with the resolutions by the 
Association of Local Public Health Agencies that identified the need for intensified and targeted 
tobacco controls to protect and promote the health of Ontario residents. Further, the Board of Health 
commends the Executive Steering Committee in recognizing that Ontario is closer to ending the 
tobacco epidemic despite on-going efforts by the tobacco industry who demonstrate a profound, self-
serving disinterest in its customers’ health and a calculating, sophisticated determination to resist any 
regulation. Thus, The Board of Health recommends that the province proceed with developing a 
renewed Smoke-Free Ontario strategy committing to the endgame target with a smoking prevalence of 
less than 5% by 2035, by employing the bold strategies recommended in the Smoke Free Ontario 
Modernization report.  

Ontario’s success in alleviating this tobacco epidemic requires strong leadership and action by your 
Ministry to strengthen and create legislation and supports that will diminish addiction to products that 
are the single greatest threat to the health of Ontarians.  We look forward to working with the province 
as it updates the Smoke-Free Ontario strategy.  

Sincerely, 

ORIGINAL SIGNED BY 

Scott Warnock, 
Chair, Board of Health 

c. Simcoe Muskoka Municipal Councils
Ontario Boards of Health
Central Local Health Integration Network
North Simcoe Muskoka Local Health Integration Network
Association of Local Public Health Agencies
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